TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS MEETING
APRIL 11, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Keelan, Spencer, Hein, alternate Barr and Martel (8:00 pm).
Absent:  Houghton 
Audience:  5	
1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 PM.
2. Minutes of December 14, 2012:  Motion by Spencer to approve with modifications was seconded and passed 4-0(Barr abstained from vote, Martel voted).  In item 5, change line 2 to read:  “He also commented about short term rentals and his belief that a licensing procedure, which could be revoked if problems existed, would be a good idea.”  In item 8, change line 2 to read:  “Keelan had wanted to address issues about the variance application tonight”.  Strike the rest of the sentences and replace with “It was decided to postpone until the next meeting with all ZBA members present. “
3. Noeker Appeal # 12-1.  Keelan welcomed the Noekers and explained the procedure for the Public Hearing.  There would be comments from any township officials, the Noekers would present their case, correspondence would be read into the record, there would be public comment and then the Public Hearing would be closed.  The ZBA would discuss the appeal, list Findings of Fact, create a motion for discussion and finally vote on that motion.
The Noekers explained that their cottage is small, only 700 square feet, with no storage inside or out.  They would like to build a garage, 28 x 30 feet, to store boat, truck, toys, etc.  They have looked at different locations for the proposed garage and feel this is the only place that makes sense.  This would require a 20 foot rear-yard setback variance.
Keelan commented he was not aware of any correspondence received regarding this variance.  From the audience, Sonny Szejback and his wife Chris commented they had no issues regarding the variance and would be in favor of it.   With no other comments, the Public Hearing was closed at 7:10 PM.
Comments from the ZBA included Hein’s belief this felt more like a side yard setback, not a backyard setback and had no problem at all with the request.  Spencer asked, that as no side elevations were submitted, was this a one story or two story structure, were there attic trusses or any plumbing planned for the attic level.  Barr felt the plans were self-explanatory.  The Board then moved on to Findings of Fact:
1.  Applicant does not have a garage at the present time.
2. He cannot build a garage in that location without some sort of variance.
3. Because of safety concerns, people in northern Michigan need a garage.
4. No storage capacity.
5. A standard 2 car garage is 22-24 feet wide.
6. A garage could be place in front of the house.
7. The garage could be moved closer to the house.
8. It is possible to change the dimensions of the garage from 28 x30 foot to other that would have less encroachment.
The Board now referred to Section 20.06 of the Zoning Ordinance, which lists the criteria for granting a variance.  All agreed that none of the criteria apply in this circumstance.  All agreed the applicant needs a garage and will need a variance to build one.  The question is how much.  Spencer presented an alternative plan that changed the dimensions and location of the proposed garage, but the applicant was not interested in changing his appeal.  A short recess is taken at 8:00 and the meeting resumed at 8:10 with Martel now sitting on the Board.  His comment referred to the Planning Commission’s proposed Zoning Ordinance amendment to the list of definitions, which adds a definition for “corner lot”.  If the definitions are approved, the Noekers would not need a variance to build the garage in the current location.  With discussion completed, the Motion by Hein to grant the variance as proposed was seconded and defeated 2-2, with Barr and Hein voting yes and Spencer and Keelan voting nay.  Martel abstained from voting, as he had missed the beginning of the meeting.  The Noekers were thanked for attending the meeting.
4.  Spencer reported of the Planning Commission’s proposed changes to the Zoning Ordinance definitions, which he will email to the ZBA.  The PC will also be hosting a Village Zoning forum on May 30th at 7:00 PM here at the CSB.
5.  Martel had nothing to report from the Township Board relating to the ZBA.
6. Misc Matters:  There will be a meeting next month, with or without an appeal, to discuss guidelines and the appeal application.
7. There were no Concerns of the Public.
8. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM.
These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Recording Secretary




